PHILADELPHIA ACADEMY OF SURGERY

Thomas G. Frazier, MD, President
John L. Rombeau, MD, President-Elect
Linwood R. Haith, MD, Vice-President
Robert D. Fry, MD, Treasurer
James B. Alexander, MD, Recorder
Amy J. Goldberg, MD, Program Chair
Steven E. Ross, MD Past-President
Robert S. Rhodes, MD, Councilor-at-Large
William C. Meyers, MD, Councilor-at-Large
John R. Clarke, MD, Parliamentarian/Historian

James B. McClurken, M.D., Secretary
Department of Cardiothoracic Surgery, PP, Ste. 300
Temple University Hospital
Broad and Ontario Streets
Philadelphia, PA 19140
215-707-3601
Fax: 215-707-1576
E-mail:

e-mail: mcclurjb@tuhs.temple.edu

Stated Meeting Minutes February 2, 2004

Dr. Thomas Frazier presided.

Dr. Omaida C. Velazquez and Joseph B. Shrager were introduced to the membership, signed the book and received their certificates.

Dr. Herbert Cohn delivered a memorial for Dr. Benjamin Bacharach; Dr. Jon Morris delivered a memorial for Dr. Gordon Buzby.

Dr. Karen Chojnacki's was voted on and approved. Dr. Chojnacki will be invited to the March 1 meeting.

The evening's scientific program comprised of the delivery of the three winning Resident papers in the Resident Paper Competion. Dr. Eugene F. Reilly from Abington Memorial Hospital ("The Senior Medical Student Perspective on Choosing General Surgery Residency Training"); Dr. Robert J. Canter, University of Pennsylvania, ("Breast Magnetic Resonance Imaging Alters Surgical Management in Patients with Ductal Carcinoma In-situ"); and Dr. Shamus R. Carr, Thomas Jefferson University ("Peritoneal Perfusion with Oxygenated Neat Perfluorocarbons Can Increase Arterial Oxygenation in a Porcine Model"). There were also six poster presentations on display.

Respectfully submitted,

James B. McClurken, M.D. Secretary